BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING

Tuesday, April 9, 2019. 7:00 pm

Board members present: Matthew Puntin, James Consolati, & Michael Curtin-Molly Curtin-Schaefer. No public in attendance.

Mail was read and previous minutes were approved. Mail included a septic pumping report.

PUBLIC COMMENT: NONE

LAKESIDE DRIVE BEACH TESTING: A discussion ensued about Lakeside Drive Beach testing. This beach is privately owned by 18 people and is recorded on their property deeds. The "Association" is billed an amount equal to the taxes due on the beach property. The "Association" is just a vehicle to pay the tax bill on this property. Based on this new information from Craig DeSantis at the March 26, 2019 meeting it was agreed this is a private beach. Matthew Puntin made a motion that this beach is not a semi-public beach it is a private beach and does not come under 105 CMR 445.000 (Minimum Standards for Bathing Beaches) so no beach testing is required. Michael Curtin, seconded, no opposition.

Meeting closed at 7:09 p.m.

Matthew Puntin, Chairman

James Consolati, Clerk

Michael Curlin, Member